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    DATES	TO	REMEMBER	

Term 4 Monday 3 October to  
Tuesday 20 December 2022 

December 
Tuesday 6 

9.00 to 10.30 
Prep 2023  
Transition day 5 
10.30 ~ 11.00  
Sausage sizzle 

Thursday 8 5.30 arrival 
6.00 start 
Christmas concert 

Friday 9 Prep Excursion to  
Melbourne Zoo 

Tuesday 13 Year 6 to 7 Secondary  
College Orientation Day 

Thursday 15 Year 6 Graduation 
6.00 ~ dinner 
7.00.~ ceremony 

Friday 16 Year 6 Graduation  
Celebration Excursion 

 9.00 to 11.00 
Junior Athletics Day 

Tuesday 20 
December 

Last Day Term 4 
9.10 ~ Assembly 
1.30 ~ Dismissal 
2.00 ~ Office closes 

FROM THE PRINCIPALS DESK 
 

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE DAYS  

The New Victorian Government Schools  
Agreement provides for three Professional  
Practice Days in 2022, two in 2023 and in 2024 
and subsequent school years.  
These Professional Practice Days are in addition 
to existing pupil free days and planning time,  
pro rata for part-time teachers and can be  
rescheduled by agreement.  
On professional practice days teachers are to be 
released from their scheduled duties,  
including teaching, to focus on the improved  
delivery of high quality teaching and learning.  
 

The work undertaken on these days will be  
consistent with Departmental and school  
priorities and selected from the following  
areas: planning, preparation, assessment of  
student learning, collaboration, curriculum  
development, relevant professional development 
and peer observation including feedback and  
reflection.  
The Agreement provides that the timing and focus 
of the Professional Practice days will be  
nominated by each teacher and agreed in  
consultation with the principal.  
Where the timing and/or focus are not agreed, 
the timing will be determined by the principal and 
the focus of the day will be determined by the 
teacher and must be consistent with the focus  
areas set out above.  
Principals should ensure that the professional 
practice day entitlement for teachers for 2022 
and ongoing is facilitated. 
 
School Council has approved the following days as 
‘student free day’s’ for 2023: 
 

Dates for your diary 
 

End of term dismissal and bell times for 
Tuesday 20th December 
 

 9:15am – 10:00am – Assembly  

10:00am – 11:00am – Students in class 

11:00am – 11:30am - Recess  

11.30am - 1:15pm – Students in class  

 1:15pm –  1:30pm – Guard of honour 
    in the quadrangle 

 

Classes for all students will conclude at 
1.30pm on Tuesday 20th December.  

Curriculum Day January 27 Staff meeting and then 
planning / preparation 

Curriculum Day March 14 Language Consultant 

Curriculum Day April 24  Language Consultant 

Curriculum Day November 6 Assessment & Reporting 

Professional Practice 
Whole School Semester 1 & 2 
Dates to be confirmed 

Planning, collaboration,  
Assessment, Observations, 
Reporting 



 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK continued from previous page 
 
2023 Staffing Profile 
As the year draws to a close, we say farewell to the following staff who are moving to new 
schools or taking a period of leave.  
We thank each teacher for their contribution to our students’ learning growth, the school and 
community look forward to them visiting Clarinda PS whenever they can.  
We wish them all the best for 2023 and beyond. 
 

• Dee McNamee (Overseas) 

• Athena Vrahliotis (Noble Park Language School) 

• Tatum Sakeson (Casey Grammar) 

• Nicole Henderson (Family Leave) 

• Katia Koskarti (Woori Yallock) 

• Libby McLeod (Leave) 

New Staff 
I would like to officially welcome Mrs Dyon Hunt (Gr 5/6) to our school community as a  
classroom teacher. Mrs Erin Beissel will return after family leave to take up the role of Literacy 
Learning Specialist.  

 
 
 

Prep 

• Katie Young 

• Kellie Williams 

• Sophie Loveday 

Gr 1/2 

• Jo Moriani 

• Theo Kokkalis 

• Pam Pashos 

• Effie Pilakis 

Gr 3/4 

• Nicole Delany 

• Elena Ziebell (3 days) 

• Cheryl Marikar (2 days) 

• Susie Trumble 

• Tess Neaves 

Gr 5/6 

• Erin Beissel (2 days) 

• Dyon Hunt (3 days) 

• Jo Ferre 

• Elley Borland 

• Manuela Pertile 

ES 

• Carol McKinley 

• Jan Schache 

• Ann Pouki 

• Ria Grivas 

• Terri Wilson 

• Les McLeod 

Office Admin 

• Gaby Robinson 

• Lynn Morrison 

• Jeanette Irwing 

 

• Principal Class 

• Robbie Mallett 

• Katelyn Joyce 

Support 

• Ali – Chaplain 

• Indra - Speech 

 

ICT 

• Monty 

 

Specialists 

• Kyle Wells – Music/STEM  

• Justine Leopold – PE 

•  Meny Zapantis – LOTE & Pre-Prep programs 

• Rosey Xenofontos – LOTE 

• Cally Richardson – ART 

• Elena Ziebell (2 days) 

• Erin Beissel (2 days) 

• Julia Hutchinson - Tutor 

• Jess Brockman - Support 

• Cheryl Marikar – Support   

Departing: Tatum Sakeson,  Katia Koskarti,  Nicole Henderson and Athena Vrahliotis 

LWOP: Hema Ranganathan,  Libby McLeod and Dee McNamee 

Family Leave: Sarah Matti 



 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK continued from previous page 
 
Final Prep Transition Day 
A celebration will be held on Tuesday 6th December to acknowledge the final transition day for 
our 2023 Prep students.  
We currently have 53 children enrolled with 3 classes of approx. 17 children in each class.  
The small class sizes will provide a fantastic opportunity for transitioning into the first year of 
schooling.  
A big thank you to Mrs Young, Miss Loveday and Mrs Williams for leading the  
program. Also, a big thumbs up to all of our staff for supporting the Prep team. 

Emergency Management Drill 
The whole school participated in an on-site Lockdown Drill on Tuesday 22nd November.  
Students and staff were required to take shelter within their classroom. The drill was  
completed within 2 minutes with over 390 staff, students and visitors. I was pleased with the 
response as it was the first drill since returning to school this term. 
 

Information Regarding 2026 Term dates and Commonwealth Games- Forward Planning 
There have been changes to Victorian school term dates for 2026.  
This will provide an opportunity for Victorian communities to participate more broadly in the 
2026 Commonwealth Games. 
 

The 2026 Commonwealth Games will take place across regional Victoria from Tuesday 17 March 
to Sunday 29 March 2026, with Geelong, Bendigo, Ballarat, Gippsland and Shepparton hosting a 
range of activities and events for 20 different sports and 9 para-sports.  
The 2026 Victorian school term dates are: 
 

Term 1: Tuesday 27 January to Friday 13 March 2026  
Term 2: Monday 30 March to Friday 19 June 2026 
Term 3: Monday 6 July to Friday 18 September 2026 
Term 4: Monday 5 October to Friday 18 December 2026. 
 

For the list of school term dates until the end of 2030, refer to  
School term dates and holidays in Victoria  

 

 



 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK continued from previous page 
 
Parent Helpers & Volunteers Special Morning Tea 
At CPS we are fortunate to have the support of many wonderful parent helpers and volunteers.  
We cannot function without these wonderful community members!  As a small token of our  
appreciation, staff would like to invite all helpers to our special morning tea on Wednesday 13th 
December at 11.00am in our staffroom.   
Your attendance would be greatly appreciated and will give us an opportunity to thank you  
personally for all your hard work and support.  Hope to see you there!  
 

School Council – Thank You 
Our final School Council meeting for 2022 was held this week.  I would like to express my  
sincere thanks to our School Council members for their commitment to our school.  
The time and effort dedicated to this role often goes unrecognised and whilst rewarding, can 
also be challenging.   
At Clarinda Primary School, we are fortunate to have group of people led superbly by our School 
Council President, Mrs Victoria Koutsoubos. 
 

Each of our councillors have performed a very important role to support our school purpose and 
in doing so has made an extremely valuable contribution to the educational outcomes of each of 
our students. The broad scope of work by School Council this year has included:  
 

• communicating the broad direction and vision of the school within our community 
• actively being involved in our AIP 
• approving the annual budget and monitoring expenditure 
• acquiring feedback from the school community to inform decision making 
• developing, reviewing and updating school policies 
• overseeing the maintenance of the school’s grounds and facilities 
• reporting annually to the school community and to the DET 
• creating interest in our school in the wider community 
• enhancing communication within our school community 
• working through policies and ensuring we are strictly adhering to its principles 

 

Each of our councillors has performed a very important role to support our school purpose and in 
doing so has made an extremely valuable contribution to the educational outcomes of each of 
our students.  
 
Thank you to our 2022 School Councillors: 
 
Parent Representatives: 
Victoria Koutsoubos (President), Melissa Doolan, Yariv Alfie, Christine Asmanis, Vivek Krishnan, 
Annie McDougall, Nandini Singhal & Bill Ganas. 
 
DET Representatives: 
Robbie Mallett, Katelyn Joyce, Jo Moriani & Effie Pilakis. 
 
Parent and Community Club (PACC) 
On behalf of our community, I would also like thank the PACC for their ongoing support of the 
school. Karen Vasilaras, Rebecca Mandile, Kelly Kowalewski and Shaun Doolan for leading the 
PACC.  

Throughout the year they have been supported by many of our parents/grandparents at a  
variety of events. To date they have raised $22,782 for the ‘Raise the Playground’ project. 
 



 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK continued from previous page 
 
Victoria-wide single-use plastics ban – from 1 February 2023 
Single-use plastics make up a third of the litter in our environment and are difficult and costly 
to clean up. They pollute the environment, harming wildlife and contaminating our food and  
water. They are also a poor use of resources – they are often used for only a few minutes and 
generate significant waste that is not recyclable  
They can often easily be replaced with reusable products.  
 

Under new regulations, from 1 February 2023, Victorian businesses and organisations (including 
schools) will not be able to sell, supply or provide a number of single-use plastic items.  
 

The ban applies to the following single-use plastic items made from conventional, degradable or 
compostable plastics: 
 

• Drinking straws 
• Cutlery including knives, forks, spoons, chopsticks, sporks, splades, food picks and sporks 
• Plates 
• Drink stirrers and sticks 
• Cotton bud sticks 
 

The ban also applies to: 
• Food service items and drink containers made from expanded polystyrene. This includes 

expanded polystyrene plates, cups, bowls, clam shells and any cover or lid that is also made 
from expanded polystyrene. 

Clarinda Primary School will be implementing the Victorian government’s single-use plastics ban 
in the items we use as a school community including at OSHC, catering at fundraising events, 
classroom and staffroom activities and other school events etc. 
 

We will not be using any banned single-use plastic items from 1 February 2023.  
 
Exceptions to the ban 
People who need single-use plastic drinking straws due to a disability or for a medical need will 
still be able to purchase and use these items. If your child needs to continue using single-use 
plastic drinking straws because of a disability or medical need, please let Mr Mallett know and 
we will ensure that there is a supply available for your child’s use at future school activities.    
 
The Victorian government has produced a useful Fact Sheet explaining which items are banned 
and which are not, including information about exemptions.  
 
Student lunches and snacks from home 
Offences relating to the ban do not apply to private or domestic activities at home, e.g.  
individual families’ decisions about lunch packaging.  
The intention of the government’s new regulations is to remove these items from the supply 
chain prior to reaching the customer.  
 
At Clarinda Primary School we already encourage no packaging or single use plastics in food 
brought from home, also promote ‘nude food’ days, and are implementing sustainability 
practices and policy. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Mr Mallett or Mrs Joyce. 

See you around the school, 
Robbie Mallett, Principal 

 

 



 

2023 Dates 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

S T U D E N T S  O F  T H E  W E E K  
Prep W Nihan For trying his best to always do the right thing. 

 Reuben For his effort and focus demonstrated during writing time. 

Prep Y Jeeva  For choosing interesting ideas during Writer’s Workshop. 

 George For outstanding effort in persuasive writing. 

Prep M Mikayla For working to the best of her ability in writing this week and for 
writing  wonderful persuasive letters. 

 Georgie For showing tremendous resilience during our learning. 

1/2M Dorothy For making sensible choices throughout the school day. 

 Harry For doing his best in Clarinda Calculators. 

 Thanasis For his best effort in persuasive writing this week. 

1/2P Harry For doing his best in Clarinda Calculators. 

 Ioanna For being a kind and caring member of the grade. 

1/2L Andy For always trying his best in Clarinda Calculators! 

 Kayla For having a positive attitude towards all activities and for 
pursuing her best! 

 Ethan  For writing an outstanding persuasive letter! 

 Kalmia For being a wonderful member of our class, helping others and  
always smiling! 

1/2A Nicholas S. For settling into his class amazingly and making new friends.  

 Vidhi  For her independence and growing resilience when facing  
challenging situations.  

 Ryland  For working through challenging situations.  

 Patrick  For working independently and producing very pleasing work.  

 Kunwar For writing an amazing narrative. 

 Dilan For his best effort in persuasive writing this week. 

 Swara For improved effort with letter formation and neatness in hand-
writing. 

Years 1 to 6 Monday 30th January School resumes  

Prep Tuesday 31st January School begins 

Whole School Week of 13th February Parent Teacher Interviews 

Whole School Saturday 4th March 10am-12noon 2023 Open Morning  

Whole School Thursday 16th March Colour Run 

Years 5 & 6 29th – 31st March Year 5/6 Camp 



PUPIL FRE DAYS 

 

Tuesday 7 June 

and 

Monday 13 June 

 

S T U D E N T S  O F  T H E  W E E K  

 
Are you t i l l  miss ing  i tems  from camp??  
We st i l l  have a s leeping bag,  pi l low,  coats ,  shoes  and undies  at  the  office  I f  

you think  they might  be  yours  please  come in  and have a  look ! 

3/4T Sofia For being able to explain her thinking during Numeracy lessons. 

 Damon For superb illustrations in his Picture Story Book. 

 Winston For always striving for his personal best with his reading, writing and 
maths. 

3/4N Dean For being able to explain his thinking during Numeracy lessons. 

3/4A Roji For showing courage by never giving up trying and working so hard in 
maths! 

5/6S Sun For working hard on his multimodal text! 

5/6J Jirah For his persistent approach when completing Clarinda Calculators. 

 Christiana Presenting a well organised and researched oral presentation. 

5/6F Lily For her excellent leadership skills! 

 Ntina Always trying her best! 

 Tlkahyel Always being a kind and considerate member of our classroom! 

 Madhu For her excellent homework presentation. 

 Micaela For her consistent positive attitude to her learning. 

 Alexia For challenging herself with presenting to the class. 

 Christina For her incredible writing! 



 

  

  

  



 

 Ali Hardaker—School Chaplain 
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